
1 

 

This is an important reminder that we are still in a pandemic.  As you are all aware, 

COVID -19 has increased in the Inyo County in the past few weeks.  As of September 

1, 2020, Toiyabe Indian Health Project, Inc. has reported that Inyo County has 181 

positive cases with six (6) in the tribal communities.  

 

The Bishop Paiute Tribal Offices continue to remain open, but we continue to enforce 

and monitor our COVID -19 protocol.  

 

The State of Emergency on the Bishop Paiute Reservation is still in order to minimize 

the threat and spread of COVID -19 onto the Bishop Paiute Reservation.   Traveling 

outside the Owens Valley is still recommended only for medical and/or emergency 

situations and the five (5) day self -quarantine is also recommended for Bishop Paiute 

Tribal Members and Bishop Paiute Tribal Employees who leave the Owens Valley.                                                

 

We will be having free COVID -19 testing for all tribal communities beginning on     

September 12, September 13 and September 17 and September 18, 2020 at the    

Barlow Lane Gymnasium, 390 North Barlow Lane, Bishop, CA from 12 noon to 5 p.m.  

The free testing program is sponsored by the California Rural Indian Health Board, Inc. 

with input from our Tribal leaders and Tribal Health Clinic representatives.  The free 

testing program is also available at the Big Pine Wellness Center, 454 Butcher Lane, 

Big Pine, CA 93513 on Monday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday 12 noon to 

7 p.m. and on Tuesday and Thursday from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. from August 24, 2020 

through December 19, 2020.  
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The Bishop Paiute Tribe has received a total allocation of $6,103,926 in CARES Funds from the Department of 

Treasury. There are strict guidelines on the appropriation of this money, and it is our responsibility to allocate and  

expend these funds by December 31st, 2020. Tribal Administration and Fiscal Department are working with FSA   

Investment Group to properly plan for and budget these funds.    

The CARES funds have allowed us to create two new employment positions within the Tribe: The Relief Act        

Program Administrator and the COVID Emergency Housing Coordinator. These employees will help us properly 

manage some of the programs budgeted.  

We have already successfully implemented the COVID-19 General Welfare Assistance program, totaling 

$1,760,766, which provided funds to each Tribal Member who filled out the proper paperwork. In addition to those 

funds, the Bishop Paiute Tribe has been able to provide financial relief through the COVID-19 Small Business 

Emergency Relief program, a total of $164,971.60, and COVID-19 Tribal Households Relief program, a total of 

$130,141.81. COVID Staff Supplies program, designed to make improvements to teleworking for public employees 

of the Tribe, has been budgeted for $15,474 and is currently in the process of being implemented.   

Our future plans for CARES funds include building and staffing a COVID-19 Emergency Operations Facility,   

purchasing additional Covid-19 testing that may be used at Toiyabe Indian Health Project or possibly in contract with 

Northern Inyo Health District (NIHD), as well as providing financial relief to Tribal Members diagnosed with 

COVID-19 under the Emergency COVID-19 Medical Expense program.  

An Emergency Response Fleet of approximately 16 vehicles of various capabilities provided to Tribal Staff has been 

budgeted in the amount of $1,080,000.  

In addition to those operations directly related to COVID-19, we are also planning for additional programs that are 

allowable under these funds, such as: Head Start Kindergarten Transition program, Hot Spots for Tribal       

Students, Community Supported Agriculture and Food Processing Equipment.  

Deadlines for expending funds may change so as we continue to budget and implement these programs, we will     

remain vigilant in following the guidelines provided to us by our financial and legal advisors and the Department of 

Treasury.  

Tribal ELDERS Fire WOOD PROGRAM 
 

The Bishop Paiute Tribe is now accepting applications for the 
Tribal Elders Firewood/Pellets Program at the Bishop Paiute 
Tribal Office. If you are unable to pick up an application, you 

can contact Sydney Ariaz 
 or Falon Parra at the      

Bishop Paiute Tribe        
760-873-3584  


